Treasurers Report — 2012 Season

Another season has come to a close. 2012 was the first season in many where the RMLL started with a
clean slate and could focus on developing the game and keeping to our budget restraints rather than
spending much of our time trying to clean up past issues. We now believe we have an extremely clean
and accurate financial picture of our league. A picture that reflects a fiscally strong and responsible
entity.

We still have the planning meeting to account for and some late expenses however it appears that we
have met our budget expectations for the year. As with any institution we had some accounts where we
went over budget but we also had others where we came in under budget. For 2012 the RMLL
introduced a number of new initiatives making the budget process a best guess scenario. Experience
should make for more accurate future budget expectations.

2012 is also the year we introduced a league credit card which allows us to better handle many
expenses and at the same time earn bonus air miles. As the air miles account grows the RMLL will be in
the enviable position to come up with exciting ways they can be used.

From my position the 2012 season was a success financially. As like last year | would again like to express
my sincerest thank you to Chris Thielen for her uncountable hours of hard work. Behind the scenes she
continues to be the engine that makes our league run and a major key to our success.

Earl Caron,

Treasurer



